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  ~Martin Luther 
The good Lord has blessed with some warmer after an unusually long 
and bitter winter. We had some exciting new additions to our parish 
since April. We welcomed Luis and Susan Clemente as well as Julie 
Bojanowaski to our congregation as official members. We have also 
resurrected our Visitations Team. If anyone is interested in being a part 
of this particular ministry, then contact our Parish Nurse, Liz Macris at 
l.macPN@outlook.com.  

It has been a long journey, but our Constitution was approved, which 
means that our Board of Trustees can now be called a Council again. We 
thank Maureen Hoffman for her faithful service to the Board. While it is 
sad to see her go, we welcome Luis Clemente as our newest Council 
Member. Our Vice-President, Megan VanAken, has done a beautiful job 
filling in for our President Greg Whitney while he recovers from his 
stoke. Anyone is invited to sit in on our Council Meetings save for 
portions of the meeting that require either a vote or intentional 
discussion. Please continue to pray for the health of our Congregation 
and our Leadership. With that said (or rather written), the Council will 
compile all of the information that has been gathered over the course of 
two years on May 3rd in order to prepare for a Retreat with our DEM, 
Pastor Norma Malfatti, on May 10th. The purpose of this retreat is to 
discuss the future of WCRCLP. It is our hope that on May 20th, we as a 
congregation will be able to vote on a new name based upon the 
suggestions that have been prayerfully received. We will accept 
submissions for Congregation Names, with a description, up until May 
6th. Please place them in the box outside of the Sanctuary or email 
them directly to MissionDeveloper1@sttlc.org.  

The spring offers many wonderful opportunities for ministry. As a 
Mission Developer, I am called to try out a variety of In-Ministry and 
Out-Ministries that will hopefully serve our greater Rensselaer 
Community. I have been offering Friday afternoon worship services at 
EverGreen Nursing Home once a month at 2:30PM. I will post my Spring 
Schedule at the end of this month for anyone interested in participating. 
I am also continuing my One-on-Ones in the form of Campus Ministry; I 
have my eye on Hudson Valley Community College, RIP, and Russell 
Sage. In this new age of technology, I plan on using our projector and 
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it Reclaiming Worship. If there is a ministry opportunity that you would 
like to get started, then let your leadership know about it. A strong focus 
on ministry is the way to sustainability. 

ICL, 
Pastor Jeniffer Tillman, Mission Developer 
 


